UNDP/DGTTF Project:  

Strengthening the Role of the Media in a New Democracy

The following representatives of the news media organizations and National Assembly Secretariat attended the meeting of the UNDP assisted project- Strengthening the Role of the Media in a New Democracy – convened by the Department of Information and Media, on 28th February, 2008 from 10.30 a.m to 12 noon in the conference hall of the Department of Information Technology, MoIC. The meeting was convened to brief on the modality of project management and chart out the responsibility of the implementing partners, particularly activity 1.1, 1.2, 1.3 and 1.8 of the Project:
1.  Birgit Weyss,Governance Unit,UNDP
2. Tashi Dem,National Assembly Secretariat

3. Gopilal Archarya, Bhutan Times

4. Phuntsho Wangmo, Bhutan Observer

5. Gopal Singh Mongar, Bhutan Observer

6. Rinzin Wangchuk, Editor (Dzongkha), Kuensel

7. Kesang, BBS

8. Mr. Tshering Chophel, Sr. Information & Media Officer, DoIM

9. Ms. Gedun Dolma, Asst. Information & Media Officer, DoIM

Mr. Tshering Chophel, Sr. Information and Media Officer, while welcoming the participants for the meeting, introduced himself as the National Project Manager and Ms. Gedun Dolma as the Alternate Project Manager. He also introduced Ms. Birgit Weyss, Programme Officer of UNDP, Thimphu as the counterpart of the project.

The participants were briefly informed about the process of formulation of the project and involvement of the respective media organizations and the National Assembly Secretariat (NAS) represented by the participants as the principal stakeholders of the project.

The meeting was also informed that the actual implementation of the designated project activities is left up to the beneficiaries themselves, while the Project Managers will only facilitate in coordination with UNDP and GNH Commission.
Though the project document requires identification of a focal person from each of the organization represented, it was decided that the news media organizations will identify one person to represent all of them and coordinate with the Project Managers. The National Assembly Secretariat, however, will be represented separately and Mr. Lakshuman Chetri is identified as the focal person.
The news media organizations will discuss on the identification of their focal person and modality of implementation among themselves in the meeting of the informal Journalist Association of Bhutan scheduled to be held on 2nd March 2008 (Sunday). Mr. Gopilal Acharya will report to the Project Manager 3rd March 2008 (Monday) on the name of the focal person, division on budget break up among the media organizations and activities to be implemented by respective media organizations.

Though the Project Manager will follow-up with the focal person, the meeting was informed that respective organizations should immediately work out on the break up of activities together with expenditure proposal against each activity, in line with the implementation time frame indicated in the project document.
Ms. Birgit also briefly presented the budget requisition and reporting format to the participants for their information and reference.

The meeting also exchanged concerns on the future needs of the media sector. 

